## LAKE MURRAY SENIORS BASS CLUB DECEMBER 2010

#### **DECEMBER BUSINESS MEETING**

The meeting was held on the 15th at Macedonia Church. 50 members were in attendance. Our president, David Larrabee, presided over the meeting.

- —A 50/50 drawing was held for \$55 and Bill Crapps was the winner.
- —A discussion was held concerning the December tournament on the 16th. The weather forecast is a possibility of sleet early in the morning followed by showers and wind. The forecast for the 17th is a possibility of showers, warmer temperatures, and less wind. It was decided to postpone the tournament until Friday, the 17th.
- —In the last "one on one", there were seven participants. Bud Dalton was the winner with 10.78 pounds and the big fish at 3.51 pounds.
- —The price of our lunch is increasing to \$7.50 per person. In order to keep the money even, i.e., not dealing with coins, there was a motion made to leave the price at \$7.00. Members who have eaten lunch have contributed an extra \$200 a year to the club treasury. The club will make up the difference. We still have to guarantee forty meals.
- —There will be two extra articles in the Lake Murray News concerning the club in the next few weeks.
- —Dave Slaughter is going to add a page to the web site called "Breaking News". This will take care of any last minute changes such as tournament times and will post the pairings for our tournaments.

- —Sammy Crouch has some winter hats available for members who wish to purchase one.
- —Sheets are being passed around for sign up as Boaters/No Boaters for 2011.
- —Remember our members who are under the weather: Russell Burke is doing better; Wayne Fulmer's wife; Fulton Tate; Ed Murphy and his wife.
- —In our November tournament, Skip Parker and Sam Drake were the winners, 13.04 pounds, fishing worms and crank baits; Randy Fulmer and Jim Safley were second, 11.27 pounds, fishing worms; third was Sam Gray and Dave McClintic, 10.43 pounds, using shaky heads; John Berta and Ken Sullivan, 8.86 pounds, were fourth fishing worms and crank baits; and fifth was Jock Prestigiacomo and Joe Slade, 8.32 pounds, with crank baits and worms.
- —Dave McClintic asked our blessing and lunch was served.
- —David and Sam Gray then conducted the draw for our December Tournament. Fourteen boats and twenty eight members are scheduled to blast off at 9:00 with weigh in at 3:00.

—The meeting was adjourned.

# MERRY CHRISTMAS AND HAPPY NEW YEAR

### **Tournament Results**

Our December 2010 tournament was held on the 17th out of Billy Dreher State Park and 28 members participated. This was a day late due to the forecast of very poor weather on the 16th. Only fourteen boats departed at 9:00 on a cool but really nice day. The results were 38 fish caught at an approximate weight of 70 pounds. There were three limits caught with one zero. There were zero dead fish.

#### The winner's were:

First Place:	Skip Parker and Jim Safley	5 Fish	10.40 pounds
Second Place:	Bob Kramer and Burl Fleming	5 Fish	10.27 pounds
Third Place:	Sam Gray and Bill Crapps	5 Fish	9.32 pounds
Fourth Place:	Sammy Crouch and Eddie Sloop	4 Fish	6.84 pounds
> Fifth Place:	Randy Fulmer and Joe Fleming	3 Fish	6.79 pounds
Sixth Place:	Charlie Smith and Jock Prestigiacomo	4 Fish	6.49 pounds
Seventh Place:	Ron Wood and Earl Greenaway	4 Fish	4.88 pounds
Eighth Place:	David Larrabee and Joe Abdalla	2 Fish	4.53 pounds
Ninth Place:	Tony Wilcox and Tom Weigand	2 Fish	3.01 pounds
Tenth Place:	Bud Dalton and Dick Haug	1 Fish	2.94 pounds

Big Fish: Randy Fulmer and **Joe Fleming** 3.75 pounds

## Congratulations!!!

## **Next Tournament is January 20th**

#### **Tournament Director News**

The next "one on one" will be held on January 13th from 8:00 —3:00. Remember to check "Breaking News" on the club web site for changes. Please bring some change for the entry fee; i.e., two 10's or a 10 and two 5's. Rules for the "one on one":

- 1. Tournament fee is \$20 per person of which \$5 goes to Big Fish.
- 2. A seven hour tournament starting at Safe Light or time designated by the TD.
  - 3. If you fish with a partner, fish must be separate at all times.
    - 4. If you come in late, you are disqualified.
    - 5. A quarter pound penalty for a dead fish.
      - 6. A pound penalty for a short fish.
- 7. Pay out is as follows: 1—9 participants, 100%; 10—15 participants, 60% and 40%; 16 participants and over, 50%, 30%, and 20%.

## **2010 BANQUET**

The 2010 Banquet will be on January 15, 2011, at Macedonia Church. The doors will open at 5:00 p.m. and dinner will be served at 6:00 p.m.

The meal will be Roast Beef and Grilled Chicken Breast with slaw, squash casserole, mashed potatoes & gravy, rolls, and dessert.

The cost of the meal is \$10.00 per person.

If you did not sign up for the Banquet at the December meeting and wish to attend, please give Jim Cushman a call @ 803-360-4350 or 803-532-1965 before January 11th to make your reservation. Fred Kingsmore will be collecting banquet money, 2011 dues and January tournament fees at the door.